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December 8, 2014 
 
David Shaff, Administrator 
Portland Water Bureau 
1120 SW 5th Avenue 
Room 600 
Portland, OR 97204-1926 
 
Re: Tabor Reservoir Adjustments (PR#190-2014) 
 Portland Water Bureau (PWS ID#00657) 
 Conditional Approval 
  
  
Dear David: 
 
Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services 
(DWS) of plan review information for the Tabor Reservoir Adjustments for Portland 
Water Bureau. On October 31, 2014, our office received a set of plans and a review fee of 
$600.   
 
The project includes adjustments on Mt. Tabor as well as piping changes on SE Lincoln 
and SE 60th Streets. I note that with this project, the Bureau intends to complete the 
physical disconnections by December 31, 2015. 
 
The plans are approved with the following conditions: 
 

• Disinfection of the new waterline should be completed according to AWWA C651.  
• Any water line and sewer line/lateral crossings must conform to OAR 333-061-

0050 (9)(c).  Please contact me if field conditions of water line/sewer line parallel 
alignments are found to be in zones 2 through 4 as indicated in OAR 333-061-
0050(9)(b). 

• All items in contact with potable water must meet NSF 61 or equivalent. 
 

Upon completion of the project, the engineer must verify in writing that construction was 
completed according to the submitted plans. If substantial changes are made, a set of 
as-built drawings must be submitted. Documentation demonstrating how the above 
conditions were met should reference Plan Review #190-2014 and can be emailed to me 



at Carrie.L.Gentry@state.or.us or mailed to: 
 
   Attn: Carrie Gentry 
   OHA-Oregon Drinking Water Services 
   PO Box 14450 
   Portland, OR 97293-0450 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 673-0191. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carrie Gentry, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 


